Dear Parents.

We would like to warmly welcome your child back to school on **Monday the 7th of August 2017**. School starts promptly at 8.15am, when the bell rings, and students will be led to their classes by their form teachers. For your convenience and reference, class lists for students have been prepared and are pasted on the doors of classrooms as well as on the notice board in front of the General Office.

We hope that you and your child have enjoyed a well-deserved break, after a rigorous and activity packed year, and are ready and fresh for the new learning journey that they will be embarking on with their new teachers this year.

This year we would like to welcome a new addition to our school, Ms. Aoife Downes, from Ireland who will be taking the new Year 6 International Class. We also have Ms. Sharon Beazley- Y1A/B teacher and Mr. John Slipachenko.

On behalf of all our dedicated and committed teachers and staff, let me wish you and your child a great and awesome start to the new year. I hope it will be a memorable and meaningful year of learning and exploration for us all and a significant milestone in your child's learning journey ahead.

Thank you and have a wonderful weekend,

On behalf of Mr Mustafa Fazal- Deputy Principal.

Kính gửi Quý Phụ huynh,

Chúng tôi rất vui mừng chào đón các em học sinh đến trường học vào thứ Hai, ngày 07 tháng Tám năm 2017. Giờ học bắt đầu lúc 8 giờ 15 phút, khi chuông reo báo hiệu giờ vào lớp, tất cả các em sẽ được thầy cô giáo dẫn vào lớp học. Xin Quý Phụ huynh lưu ý, danh sách lớp học được dán ở cửa lớp và trên bảng tin trước cửa văn phòng trường.

Chúng tôi hy vọng rằng quý vị và các em có một kỳ nghỉ hè đáng nhớ sau một năm học tập vất vả với rất nhiều hoạt động. Các em đã sẵn sàng bước vào năm học với các thầy cô giáo mới của mình.

Năm nay nhà trường chào đón một số giáo viên mới như cô Aoife Downes, đến từ Ireland, cô sẽ đảm nhiệm dạy lớp 6 quốc tế. Cô Sharon Beazley, giáo viên phụ trách chương trình tiếng Anh của lớp 1A và 1B song ngữ và thầy John Slipachenko.

Thay mặt cho tất cả các giáo viên và nhân viên của nhà trường, tôi xin chúc Quý vị và các con có một khởi đầu tuyệt vời cho năm mới. Tôi hy vọng đây sẽ là một năm học đáng nhớ và ý nghĩa cho tất cả các em đồng thời cũng là cột mốc quan trọng trong hành trình học tập phía trước của con em Quý vị.

Cảm ơn Quý Phụ huynh và chúc Quý vị ngày cuối tuần tuyệt vời,

Thay mặt thầy hiệu phó Mustafa Fazal,